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Goodbye to summer for what there was of it. The fol-
lowing months are not welcome weather wise, but there 
is nothing we can do, only prepare for the worst. We 
may be lucky and have a mild winter. The grit bins have 
been filled. Let’s hope we can keep the traffic moving. 
Some of us will remember 1947 when snow was as 
high as a double decker bus in places. No hedgerows 
were visible, the fields were a blanket of snow, but we 
survived. The comradeship and community spirit was 
very high as it was the few years earlier when during 
the war everybody helped each other, people did not sit 
back and moan.  There was little point. Very different to 
today's living, which brings to mind Macmillan's quota-
tion in 1959 when he said “you have never had it so 
good.”  
Of course that doesn't apply to everyone.  
There is still a lot of hardship in many places.  

St Michael’s Church had a very successful Harvest 

Supper on Saturday 29th September. 
Also a Games’ Night on Saturday 13th October: both 
were held in the Verney Institute. 
 
11th November 10.15 am Service of Remembrance. 
11.00 am Pleasley Welfare Memorial. 
11.30am New Houghton Memorial. 
One important event once again at  

St Michael’s Church Pleasley.  
Annual Christmas Tree Festival.  
From Friday 30th November at 7.30, 

when  Pleasley Colliery Band will play     
carols, the church will be open daily from Saturday 1st 
to Tuesday 4th Dec from 11.00 to 4.30pm.  

The people who enter this festival can place their trees 
in church on Wednesday 28th and Thursday 29th  
November, 1 to 5pm. Please contact the following:  
Barry Clay 01623 810574, Ralph Holmes  810230 or  
Phillip Briggs 01623 810732  
 
OTHER LOCAL EVENTS  
Saturday 24th November 1.30pm Christmas Fayre at  

New Houghton in the Community Centre.  
Sunday 2nd December 9-15am Christingle Service. 

with communion St Michael’s.  
Tuesday 4th December 7.00pm Concert by the Forest 

Singers to close Christmas Tree Festival St Michael’s.  
Thursday 13th Dec 7-00pm Carols by Candlelight.  
Friday 14th December Carols and Festive drink in 
The Verney Institute 7pm  
Sunday 16th Dec Nativity Family Service.  
Monday24th Dec 7.30pm Carols in Meden Square.  

11-30pm Midnight Mass in St Michael’s.  
Tuesday 25th  In Church 10am Short service of carols 

and readings  
Church Easter Bonnet & Games Evening Feb 16th 
7pm in the Verney. 
 
LIVE & LOCAL 
On Saturday November 3rd the Verney Institute was 
the host to folk stars Blair Dunlop and Ashley Hutchings 
as part of the Live and Local tour.  

This concert was a sell out and enjoyed by all the    
people who were lucky enough to obtain tickets. 
The Parish Council chairman, Howard Wright,          
welcomed all members of the audience and the       
performing artists. 
He thanked the two councillors and the Parish Clerk 
Cllrs Gamble, Kirkham and Brian Carnall who  worked 
so hard to enable this show to take place and the ladies  
who volunteered to serve the refreshments.   
He also welcomed Vicki Campbell from Live and Local. 
The Live and Local is a “not-for profits” Arts              
organisation working with a network of voluntary groups 
across Derbyshire. 
He thanked the sponsors: Arts Council England,      
Derbyshire County Council and Bolsover District Coun-
cil, who  provide support for arts activities that keep 
people in touch with communities and enhance their 
quality of life. 
Hutchings, founder of folk rock bands Fairport         
Convention and Steeleye Span, performed an intimate 
gig with his talented guitarist son Blair Dunlop who   
currently fronts the legendary Albion Band. See review 
on page two. 
A questionnaire was given to all the spectators asking 
for their comments. This resulted in a resounding yes 
for future events.  At its November council meeting the 
Parish Council agreed to have another Live and Local  
concert  probably in March.   

Clearing snow and ice from pavements yourself 

Regardless of what you may think. 
There's no law stopping you from clearing snow 

and ice on the pavement outside your home or from 
public spaces. It's unlikely you'll be sued or held legally 
responsible for any injuries on the path if you have 
cleared it carefully. Follow the snow code. 
The snow code – tips on clearing snow from pave-
ments or public spaces. 
Prevent slips, pay extra attention to clear snow and ice 
from steps and steep pathways - you might need to 
use more salt on these areas. Use salt or sand - not 
water. 

If you clear snow and ice yourself, don’t make the path-
ways more dangerous by causing them to refreeze. 

PLEASLEY PARISH COUNCILLORS 
Wish all readers of the newsletter and people of 

the parish a joyful Christmas and prosperous and 
Happy New Year. 

http://uk.search.yahoo.com/r/_ylt=A7x9Qb7vboZQ8kMAEotLBQx.;_ylu=X3oDMTBsZ3ZhODNnBHNlYwNzYwRjb2xvA2lyZAR2dGlkAw--/SIG=1v8ngdhs9/EXP=1351016303/**http%3a/uk.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view%3fback=http%253A%252F%252Fuk.search.yahoo.com%252Fsearch%253Fei
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Finding items of interest for the newsletter is some-
times very difficult, and of course sometimes too 
late for inclusion in the current newsletter. By the 
time one gets to know about a certain event it’s too 
late. If people do not let it be known what they want 
included it’s no good blaming the edition. Church 
events along with others can only be included if the 
information is supplied. Writing the newsletter is 
ongoing from the time one finishes the next one is 
started. Perhaps an answer to the question on the 
back page might be of help to improve the standard 
of what you want?   
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WOW! 
 
The 60 people who packed into the Verney on   Novem-
ber 3rd for the sell-out concert with “The Guv’nor”, Ash-
ley Hutchings, and his son Blair Dunlop had a real treat 
as they shared in a feast of music.  “Is it cool to be play-
ing alongside your Dad? asked 20 year old Blair.  The 
answer at the end of the evening from a delighted audi-
ence would have been “most definitely in your case!” 
Much of the concert featured songs from Blair’s debut 
CD “Blight & Blossom” but there were also others that 
took the audience back to the early   career of Ashley 
with Steeleye Span and Morris On.   
 
There was a variety of material: instrumental guitar 
numbers from Blair, verse from Ashley,  traditional and 
self-penned songs which revealed some of the influ-
ences upon the young performer such as Nick Drake 
and one song “gifted” by  Richard Thompson.. 
 
Blair’s distinctive and often moving lyrics were accom-
panied by his intricate guitar work with sympathetic 
bass playing from Ashley.  
Many thanks to those who provided the most     excel-
lent refreshments at the interval which     complemented 
a perfect evening. 

If you would like to be informed by email of any 

future events please your email address to; 

mickgamble@aol.com  

johnwright828@btinternet.com or  

thomas.kirkham@nottingham.ac.uk 

Thank you. 

 
CHAIRMAN’S COLUMN 
 
I will take this opportunity to answer 
all the people who have asked about 
my welfare over the last few months. 
I received 35 get well cards and 
twice as many phone calls for which 

I thank you all.  
Cancer is not a subject that is openly discussed—
hence there is a general lack of public knowledge on 
what it is involved. If I had not sent for the testing kit 
that was advertised I would never have known until it 
may have been too late. 
 
I have made a remarkable recovery from a major op-
eration of cancer of the bowel, despite having several 
setbacks of infection in the wound which I suspect was 
from intensive care in the hospital, and I had to have a 
vacuum drain pipe into the wound, plus I had an infec-
tion in my water and had a catheter in my bladder. 
Also I was diagnosed with anaemia which resulted 
having iron injections. I cannot thank the following peo-
ple enough for their care and attention, they were fan-
tastic, The Macmillan nurses, Sue, Louise and Sharon, 
the Stoma nurses  Jane and Jackie. The District 
Nurses and the GPs at Shirebrook Health Centre  Drs 
Barrett, Chatterjee and Short. Also a big thank you to 
three people who gave me courage and advice and 
helped me with various problems, having had the 
same experience: Irene, Stuart and Pete. It is a big 
change in one’s life style and one you have to live with. 
The alternative would have been much worse.   
 
I have taken up my Council duties again and look for-
ward to coming events, singing carols inside the 
Verney on December 14th at 7pm, especially the June 
Scarecrow event,  and writing the Newsletter. 
But, as in all council projects all members are involved 

and are notified in anything taking place and issues 
are discussed and agreed upon, they are team events. 
Only minor jobs are left to me after consulting the 
Clerk. Things such as marking graves and ash plots, 
contacting undertakers and grave digger, keeping re-
cord of the cemetery, opening the Verney when the 
caretaker is indisposed, checking on the allotments 
and recreation grounds if there is a complaint, reading 
the water meter, ordering the Christmas trees. There 
are several things, even other councillors do not know 
the work load.  
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Health Tips 

Health, after all, is the topic of many a conversation. 

Constipation doesn't have to be something you just 
have to learn to live with. Often this uncomfortable 
condition can be resolved successfully with a few sim-
ple lifestyle changes.  
 
Try these four natural approaches to help keep you 

regular:  

Eat a fibre-rich diet that includes a high-fibre breakfast 
cereal, add extra servings of vegetables to your lunch 
and dinner and enjoy whole, organic fruit during snack 
time. 
Drink plenty of pure, filtered water. Get daily exercise. 
Include a daily relaxation technique as part of your 
exercise regime. Stress can interfere with relaxation of 

the whole body, including the bowels, so breathing 
exercises, meditation or yoga may help you to release 
some stress. 
 
 What is your ATTITUDE? 
 
Our loyalties must transcend our race, our tribe, our 
class, and our nation; and this means we must        
develop a world perspective. 
The best way to sell yourself to others is first to sell the 
others to yourself. Check yourself against this list of 
obstacles to a pleasing personality:  

Interrupting others; Sarcasm; Vanity; Being a poor lis-
tener; Insincere Flattery; Finding fault; Challenging 
others without good cause; Giving unsolicited advice; 
Complaining; Attitude of superiority; Envy of others' 
success; Poor posture and dress. 
There is little difference in people, but that little differ-
ence makes a big difference. That little difference is 
attitude. The big difference is whether it is positive or 
negative. 
It is important to live each day with a positive perspec-
tive. It is not wise to pretend problems do not exist, but 
it is wise to look beyond the problem to the possibilities 
that are in it.  
 
When Goliath came against the Israelites, the soldiers 
all thought, 'He's so big, we can never kill him.' But 
David looked at the same giant and thought, 'He's so 
big, I can't miss him.’ 
 
The remarkable thing is, we have a choice everyday 
regarding the attitude we will embrace for that day. 
The longer we live, the more we realize the impact of 
attitude on life. Attitude, is more important than facts. 

It is more important than the past, the education, the 
money; than circumstances, than failure, than suc-
cesses, than what other people think or say or do. It is 
more important than appearance, giftedness or skill. It 
will make or break a company... a church... a home.      
 
The remarkable thing is we have a choice everyday 
regarding the attitude we will embrace for that day. 

We cannot change our past... we cannot change the 
fact that people will act in a certain way. We cannot 
change the inevitable.  

The only thing we can do is play on the one string we 
have, and that is our attitude. I am convinced that life is 
10% what happens to me and 90% of how I react to it. 

And so it is with you... we are in charge of our Atti-

tudes. 
Any fact facing us is not as important as our attitude 
toward it, for that determines our success or failure. The 
way you think about a fact may defeat you before you 
ever do anything about it. You are overcome by the fact 
because you think you are. 
Attitudes are contagious. Is yours worth catching? 

  Some people think football is a matter of life and death. 
I don't like that attitude. I can assure them it is much 
more serious than that 
Attitude is more important than the past, than educa-

tion, than money, than circumstances, than what people 
do or say. It is more important than appearance, gifted-
ness, or skill. 
We cannot change our past. We can not change the fact 
that people act in a certain way. We can not change the 
inevitable. The only thing we can do is play on the one 
string we have, and that is our attitude. 
  Every day may not be good, but there's something 
good in every day. 
The only people who find what they are looking for in life 
are the fault finders, finding fault is easy. 
"Any fool can criticize, condemn, and complain - and 

most fools do."  
  To be upset over what you don't have is to waste what 
you do have. 
 "Remember, today is the tomorrow you worried about 
yesterday."  
 
LOW BLOOD PRESSURE                                                
 
Low blood pressure can mean you are in excellent 
shape, but it can also mean you are not getting enough 
blood to your vital organs.                                             
The trick is maintaining a lower healthy blood pressure  
without getting it too low, which could cause organ dam-
age.                                                                                   
 
A blood pressure reading of less than 90/60 is consid-
ered too low, according to the Mayo Clinic.                   
Many athletes have low blood pressure because of their 
good health and active lifestyles.  Others experience   
symptoms of low blood pressure such as dizziness,     
fainting, vomiting, nausea and depression.                     
 
But how do you raise your blood pressure if you start 
noticing the symptoms?.                                                 
Drink beetroot juice.  According to Blood Pressure Up-
dates, low blood pressure patients are instructed to 
drink TWO cups of beetroot juice per day and improve-
ment is guaranteed.                                                       
 
Take EPSOM salt baths.  One of the simplest remedies 
for raising blood pressure, an Epsom salt bath involves 
dissolving 1/2 kg of the salt in a regular bath.  Soak in 
the bath for about 15 minutes.  For the best results, take 
this bath just before bedtime.  Get the nutrition you 
need. Low blood pressure is often caused by malnutri-
tion, so it's important to get enough vitamins (especially 
vitamin C and the B vitamins) and protein.  
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 The Final Chapter  
PLEASLEY COLLIERY 1949 TO 1983 

MY LIFE and TIMES  
By Dennis Hall. 

 
Below are a few statistics about Pleasley Colliery; 
 
23.05.34—Pit head baths opened. Before that men 
would go home dirty and bath in an old tin bath in front 
of the fire.  
At one time there were as many as 400 horses em-
ployed underground. There were quite a number of sta-
bles in the Waterloo, Dunsil, Top Hard and Deep Hard 
Seams. 
 
It was a very happy sight to see them come out of the 
pit at holiday time to the fields of grass and plenty of 
sun shine. The hard job was catching them to take them 
back underground. Men used to take their kids and 
plenty of bread to sit and feed the ponies. 
 
The North Pit shaft had a bend in it, so wooden conduc-
tors ran the whole length of the shaft. To keep the chair 
in a straight line we used to turn an average 48 draws 
up and down per hour at 8 tubs of coal at a time. Many 
times these conductors would snap off and plummet to 
the pit bottom and the job was stood up to 3 hours at a 
time to be renewed. 

 
Talking about holidays, there were 2 holiday camps; one 
at Skegness and the other at Rhyl, North Wales). 
Men used to have money stopped out of their wages 
every week to pay for their family holidays. It was a 
great sight to see everyone getting on the buses to go 
to their chosen resort. 
Some of the Seams worked at Pleasley Colliery were 
the Top Hard Seam, Dunsil Seam, Deep Hard, Piper 
and Waterloo Seams. Some of the first coal turned out 
of the pit went to Windsor Castle, 
 
The first Waterloo Seam finished in 1951. Most of the 
men went to work in the Deep Hard Seam on the power 
loaders and German Ploughs.  
 
The North pit ceased coal production on 5 June 1970. 
Some of the men left to work at Shirebrook, Langwith 
and Sherwood colliery. The rest went into the Deep 
Hard Seam to work on 33s face on 8 June 1970. 
In 1975 we won the District Safety & Tidiness Safety 
competition for all the pits in the area. Out of the prize 
money every employee received a Personnel Medical 
Pack (carried on their belts).  
 
When the Deep Hard and Piper Seams came together 
on 54s face the seam was 10ft thick and the new 500hp 
shearer was introduced. 
Coming back to local activities we used to run an an-
nual sports day on the cricket field, dog show, garden 
produce show, running, etc for employees children.  
This was very well supported by the colliery. Men were 
allowed out of the pit a whole week to get everything 
ready. Ron Smith, Digger Dale, Titch Stevenson, Char-
lie Jones, George Bowmer, Bill Thatcher, Frank West-
ern and myself used to organise the events, etc. 

Take vitamins like pantothenic acid (vitamin B5), which 
has been said to be beneficial to treat and prevent low 
blood pressure. Consistent nutrient and vitamin intake 
will undoubtedly help in raising your blood pressure 

and keeping it from getting too low.  

Eat salty foods. Salt is valuable in preventing and rais-
ing low blood pressure, so eating salty foods like pea-
nuts and salted popcorn or drinking a glass of water 
with a teaspoon of salt in it are invaluable to your blood 
pressure. Be sure to choose healthy salty foods, not 
salty junk food.                                                            
Eat fruit with every meal. Fruit works wonders for low 
blood pressure. Fruits will help replenish and re-
nourish your whole system and should be major part of 
your overall diet.                                                     
Do mild exercises every day. Swimming, bicycling, 
walking and light jogging are great for low blood pres-
sure because they help to promote overall health. Ex-
ercising will work with the other lifestyle changes to 

prevent or cure low blood pressure.                            

Police Notice.                                                            

Police are reminding residents make sure they check 

the identity of doorstep callers. 

 The advice comes following reports of people calling 
at homes wanting and offering to sell goods,  
Community Safety Inspector Russ Dakin said: “We 
really want to remind residents of the importance of 
checking for identity when people come to the door.  
There have been times where residents have sadly 
become the victim of a burglary while being distracted 
by someone on the door step. 
  
“Our advice to residents is that if you are not sure who 
is calling, then don’t open the door. Always check the 
identity of callers.  
In order to legitimately sell goods door to door people 
must carry a pedlar’s certificate, an official document 
issued by police, and we would advise residents to al-
ways ask to see this before buying. 
Genuine callers will understand and be prepared to 
wait while you make the necessary checks. If you have 
any doubts or if they are persistent, then contact the 
police, who will be able to verify their identity.” 
  
A Pedlar’s Certificate is issued by the police force from 
which the salesman lives, and people can be arrested 
or summoned to court for trading without one. They are 
valid for a year and should include a description of the 
holder on the certificate.                                                 
 
Four telephone kiosks were targeted between 1.25am 
& 2.10am on Thursday 1st November. 
 A blow torch or cutting equipment was used to remove 
the cashbox on kiosks on Main Road, Langwith; Little 
Lane, Shirebrook; Langwith Road, Langwith Junction & 
Chesterfield Road, Pleasley. A vehicle thought to 

have been used is described as being a dark coloured 
hatchback, possibly a VW Golf or Honda Civic.  If you 
saw anything suspicious or have any information re-
garding these incidents contact the Volume Crime 
Team on 101 quoting incident number 42 of Nov 1.   
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 PLEASLEY COLLIERY 1949 TO 1983 
During the year Sally Simpson, Barbara Smith,       
Margaret Dale, Vera Jones and Mrs Thatcher used to 
run raffles every week in the welfare to pay for the kids’ 
prizes.  
The colliery could boast quite a few celebrities locally: 
Mr Cyril Stone (Lord Mayor of Mansfield) Mr Ernest 
Groves (also Lord Mayor of  Mansfield), Mr Ron Clarke 
(Chairman Mansfield Borough Council), Mr Doug 
Simpson (Chairman Pleasley Parish Council and 
Chairman of Bolsover District Council), Mr Frank   
Western (Pleasley & Bolsover District Council) and Mrs 
Tina Burns, Bolsover Chairperson. Her husband Trevor 
worked at the pit. There were quite a few lads played 
professional football, below are quite a few: 
Sid Watson, Digger Daley, Ticker Richard and David 
Ward. 
The colliery also boasted a good cricket team, ably led 
by Mr Oliver Gregory, and a tennis club. Notable  
members of the tennis club were:  Mr & Mrs Ken 
Briggs,  Mr & Mrs Albert Johnson (Training Officer). 
Bowls Club. Here again, the Murcott brothers (Danny 
& Ebor), Sam Froggatt, Keith Bowmer were in the 
team. 
 
Another hobby was pigeon flying. 
Fat and Les Tyne, Skiff Parker, Benny Hill, Dave Lee, 
Tommy Marriott, Walt Bowmer, the Sills Brothers, Ernie 
Polffreman, Granddad Alvey and sons Ken Banham - 
to name but a few. 
Fortunes were won and lost on the races. 
Mr Harold Eggleshaw ran and conducted the Pleasley 
Colliery Band. 
 
The colliery managers were encouraged by the areas 
to help in any way with providing equipment for most of 
the functions. 
At that time of the day the most respected man in the 
area was Doctor J A Wilson, who was President of 
every club, also St John Ambulance Brigade and the 
Stantonion Jazz band. 
 
We used to have a benevolent fund called "The United 
Collieries Paraplegic Function", Miss Hazel Twiggs 
Manager's Secretary) was a leading light in this.  The 
Collieries were Pleasley, Teversall, Silverhill and     
Sutton. An annual dance and presentation was       
arranged and went on for many years. It was very 
moving to see them come up in their wheelchairs for 
their presentation. 
As I have said previously it was a very close knit family 
pit, whole families from granddad, dad. sons and their 
sons carried on their name at the pit. 
 
One man, Albert Crofts, worked in the power house. 
Also his brother-in-law Sid Denham, Walt Swallow and 
David Milner - they'd really got control of the pit       
between them on the telephone exchange. Albert once 
worked 39 consecutive Christmas Day shifts during his 
life at the pit.  
Mind you he must have gone home at some time as 
he'd got a large family - some of them worked at the 
pit. You could never get him on the phone on a      
Sunday morning as he was cooking his breakfast and 
nothing could disturb him until he'd had it! 

Albert (BOD) Murphy was the village DIY man. He could 
make anything out of metal or wood and had wonderful 
tools and lathes in his huge shed. The only trouble was 
that he used to overload the electric cable and blow the 
power in the transformer at the bottom of the street. 
Doug Holmes, an electrician at the pit, had to go out 
with a torch and reset the power. When the lights went 
out in the village the cry was "Bod’s at it again!!" 
 
The local doctor, J A Wilson, used to say if you went to  
the surgery "Leave the frying pan alone and have a 
miner's breakfast - one woodbine cigarette and a glass 
of water, that will get the dust off your chest". 
Another village character was the midwife. Nurse     
Martin, who lived on Portland Street, New Houghton. 
We lived not far from her and many was the time we 
heard her being knocked up and men shouting "Look 
sharp, she’s having the baby!" 
Doctor Wilson used to say "Nurse Martin brings them 
into the world, I look after them during their lifetime and 
Meryl Simms the undertaker puts them away. Between 
us we've got it made". 
 
When we were kids in the village we had to go to the 
chapel 3 times a day and at Whitsuntide we used to 
have the anniversary and sit on the platform and sing or 
recite but on Bank Holiday Monday the men used to put 
a piano onto the back of a lorry along with the small  
children arid we used to parade round the streets    
singing at various places (including the Manager's 
house) and collect money for the chapel funds. 
When we were kids, if your dad was a member of the 
local club or pub you went on a trip to the seaside. As 
many as 10 buses left the village on the first Sunday in 
August for "Skeggy". It was great!. Kids crying, being 
sick, we got half a crown (12 and a halfpence). A bag of 
crisps and a bottle of pop and back home by 7.00 pm – 
a great day out!! 
 
I can honestly say apart from a  few slight injuries I    
enjoyed my time in the industry and met some very 
good people and some honest workmen. I can only say 
that when Pleasley Colliery closed in December 1983 
after 110 years. I was deeply moved and had a large 
lump in my throat. I went to Shirebrook colliery for my 
last three and a half years, but I don't think I will ever 
forget my life and times at Pleasley Colliery. 
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IMPORTANT ANNOUNCMENT  

 

HELP KEEP  

THE COMMUNITY HOUSE OPEN 
Proposals to close the New Houghton Community 
House in the near future are strongly opposed by 
your two District Councillors; Cllr Pauline Bowmer, 
Cllr Ann Syrett, and by the Pleasley Parish Council. 
Please support the campaign to keep it open by  
signing the petition in the Community House.  
You could also help by writing to the leader of the 
District Council Councillor Eion Watts, Bolsover    
District Council, Sherwood Lodge, Bolsover S44 6NF. 
Thank You. 
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SDB AUTOS 
PLEASLEY 
Newboundmill Lane.  

              SALES. SERVICE.REPAIRS. 
               FULL SERVICE From £99 
                PRESTIGE AUTO VALET  
 
Includes  Hand/ Machine polishing,  
window polish, engine compartment,  
boot cleaning, Interior cleaning, steam 

cleaning. For that back to new look.  
 
For a little extra your wheels can be  
refurbished, ask for a quote.  
 
Your car can be collected, cleaned and  
delivered back (Same Day Service) 
 
Hand Car Wash from only £4 for small cars. 
Wash & Dry + Vacuum +Door Shuts & Wheels 
dressed from £10. 
 
Autogroom Mini Valet Prices Range from £30 

Autogroom Plus—Extended Mini Valet £50 
Machine Polishing & Paint Restoration  
Prices on Request. 
Alloy Wheel Refurbishment/ Re-painting. 
 
Your Full Service includes. 
 
Servicing,  Steering,  Exhausts. Clutches.    
Tow Bars, MOT Repairs, Timing Belts,       
Welding, Brakes.  Suspension.  
Car Collection Service. 
Will Beat ANY genuine quote,  
Our prices will not be beaten. 
   

We are Situated  
1a Newboundmill Lane Pleasley. 
Telephone No 07413 598497 
07799 768058 
  
Cars Wanted for Cash. 
 
Bring your car to a local garage for its  
M O T. you will be supporting a local busi-
ness. 

What do the children know about Bonfire Night and 
Guy Fawkes? Although it has now passed here is a 
brief explanation. 

Four hundred years ago, in 1605, a man called Guy 
Fawkes and a group of plotters (Robert Winter, Chris-
topher Wright, John Wright (no relation to me), Guy 
Fawkes, Robert Catesby and Thomas Winter)         
attempted to blow up the Houses of Parliament in   
London with barrels of gunpowder placed in the base-
ment. They wanted to kill King James and the king’s 
leaders.  
Some people in England prefer to remember Guy as 
"the only man ever to enter Parliament with honour-
able intentions." 
 
When Queen Elizabeth I took the throne of England 
she made some laws against the Roman Catholics. 
Guy Fawkes was one of a small group of Catholics 
who felt that the government was treating Roman 
Catholics unfairly. They hoped that King James I 
would change the laws, but he didn't. 
 
Catholics had to practise their religion in secret. There 
were fines for people who didn't attend the Protestant 
church on Sunday or holy days. James I passed laws 
against the Catholics when he became king. 
What happened - the Gunpowder Plot 
A group of men led by Robert Catesby, plotted to kill 
King James and blow up the Houses of Parliament, 
the place where the laws that governed England were 
made.  
The plot was simple - the next time Parliament was 
opened by King James l, they would blow up everyone 
there with gunpowder. The men bought a house next 
door to the parliament building. The house had a cellar 
which went under the parliament building. They 
planned to put gunpowder under the house and blow 
up parliament and the king. 
 
Guy Fawkes was given the job to keep watch over the 
barrels of gunpowder and to light the fuse. On the 
morning of 5th November, soldiers discovered Guy 
hidden in the cellar and arrested him. The trail of gun-
powder at his feet would never be lit. 
Guy Fawkes was taken to the Tower of London 
He was tortured and questioned about the other plot-
ters. To start with he didn't tell the soldiers anything 
about the plot. But, eventually he started to tell the 
truth. They were all arrested and hanged. 
In celebration of his survival, King James ordered that 
the people of England should have a great bonfire on 
the night on 5th November.  
The event is still commemorated annually in England 
on 5th November by fireworks and burning 
‘guys’ (effigies) on bonfires.  
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There has been a report of dog fouling on 

Newboundmill Lane who will be the first to 

get £100 fine, pick up after your dog.  

http://mg.co.uk/6-gt/
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Plumbing & Heating  
PLEASLEY 

HOME EMERGENCY 
COVER 

Why pay these 

                   

          

Not only can you save up to 60% of 
the cost you will be supporting  

a local Business.  
Our Heat-Sure Plans are only  open 

to a limited number within the  
local  area 

 
Our Services Include  

Plumbing Repairs Large & Small  

 

Same Day Boiler Breakdown & Repair  

Bathroom Design and Installation 

New Boiler or full Central Heating  

Gas Certificates & Boiler servicing  

Home Maintenance Plans 

New Central Heating    No Jobs Too Small 

  Millside Plumbing Heating & Gas 
  Millside         The Willows  
 Pleasley  NG19 7SN 

          Gas Safe: 5 0 9 5 7 8 
www.millsideplumbingheatingand gas.co.uk 

Tel Evening;    01623 811941 

 24 Hr:      07988 221660 
WORK GUARANTEED  

It's now the time of year when many people across Der-
byshire will be getting ready to tidy up their gardens to 
prepare it for the cold season ahead. 
Derbyshire County Council is urging gardeners not to 
burn organic garden rubbish or throw it away but to com-
post it ready for spring planting. 
"For those who don't already compost at home there's 
never been a better time to get started. 
"Our record wet summer has encouraged plant growth 
and created an abundance of garden prunings, spent 
bedding plants and grass cuttings. 
"All of these, plus autumn leaves, could be used over 
the coming months to produce a nutrient-rich free supply 
of compost." 
"For those people who don't compost already we are 
currently offering compost bins at very reasonable 
prices." Compost bins cost as little as £16, plus £5.49 
delivery per order. 
 
They are supplied by Straight plc. 
Visit www.derbyshire.getcomposting.com or  
call 0844 571 4444 for more details. 
You can find out more about how to start composting by 
going to www.derbyshire.gov.uk/composting  
There you'll find lots more information plus a leaflet on 
achieving the perfect compost. 
Composting is a cost-effective and natural process that 
transforms uncooked kitchen and garden waste into a 
valuable resource. 
It helps to reduce the amount of organic waste sent to 
landfill, reducing greenhouse gases. 
Compost is a nutrient-rich food product for the garden 
which helps to improve soil structure, maintain moisture 
levels and keeps the soil's PH balance in check. 
As well as garden waste, much of your food waste can 
be composted, anything from fruit and vegetable peel-
ings to egg shells, tea bags, or even shredded paper to 
be collected and then emptied into your compost bin. 
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Date for your Diary  
Friday 14th December 7pm  
The Annual Christmas Carols 
inside the Verney followed by 
mince pies and a festive drink 

with the Parish Council Chairman.  
All are Welcome,  
Keyboard accompanist by Jean and Ralph 
Holmes 

Important News on DERBYSHIRE GOLD 
CARDS 

 
Most Derbyshire Gold Cards expire in March 2013. 

 
Parish and Town councils are asked to make their 
residents aware of the process for obtaining a new 
Gold Card.   
  
It’s five years since most Gold Cards – the travel, dis-
count and library card for older and some disabled 
people - were reissued and whilst Derbyshire County 
Council know that some cardholders’ circumstances 
have changed they don’t know their new details.  
So to minimise the risk of cards being sent out incor-
rectly or not at all residents can:  
 

complete the online form at 
www.derbyshire.gov.uk/renewyourgoldcard       

visit any Derbyshire library where staff  can help 
contact their local district or borough council  
 

More information about Derbyshire Gold Card can be 
found at www.derbyshire.gov.uk/goldcard 

http://uk.wrs.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0WTf2oXyCVOqiEAYeJNBQx.;_ylu=X3oDMTBrdHYxZTc3BHBvcwMxMTcEc2VjA3NyBHZ0aWQD/SIG=1kopc3p59/EXP=1311127703/**http%3a/uk.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view%3fback=http%253A%252F%252Fuk.images.search.yahoo.com%252Fsearch%252Fimages%25
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L W A N O N E H T R A P 

L I G A R D E H T O O B 

I L X I N E O H P R E C 

M K C H U R C H T R S N 

D I H D S A E L I S E O 

N N A O I C A H P E K I 

U S P O S N S C S L O L 

O O E W D N D L O P O I 

B N L O O H C S B A R V 

W E N V E R N E Y N C A 

E K E B W E I V K R A P 

N D E A N S G A T E E L 

COMPETITION TIME               NAME ……………………………………………………...     
THIS WORDSEARCH  IS:                                   
  Local Streets, Avenues,  Roads, Lanes,      Address ……………………………………… 
 Closes, Crescents etc,                                  Names ……………………………………….. 
                                                                             
 Closing date.   January 31st                         Tel No  ………………………………………... 

Chapel, Booth. Pavilion, 
Devonshire, Portland, Bek 
Newboundmill, Wood, 
Deansgate, Church, 
Park View, Verney,  
Pit, Old School, Crookes, 
Naples, Wilkinson,  
Phoenix.   
 

The winner of the last 
wordsearch was. 
 Mrs B Busby Pleasley 

DISCLAIMER. 
 

Every effort has been made to make sure that all the information and news is accu-
rate and up to date we cannot take liability for any information which may contain er-
rors, omissions or inaccuracies in the general information and guidance contained 
herein, or loss, consequential or inconsequential,  Any information contained within 
this newsletter does not constitute legal or professional advice and not necessarily 
endorsed by Pleasley Parish Council.  
Many of the items are general information  from District and Local Council bulletins 
news cuttings and newsletters. We also reserve the right to edit where necessary and 
retain the right to print or not. 
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Question. 
Are you satisfied with the 
way the newsletter is put 
together?  Is the range of 
topics acceptable?  
Events, Health, Garden-
ing, Council News,    
Topical Items. 

Do you think  a certain sub-
ject should not  be written 
about? If you are satisfied 
no need to comment, if you 
are not, please let us know. 
Thank you.   

               CALLING ALL GARDENERS 
 

      GLAPWELL NURSERIES  FOR ALL YOUR GARDENING NEEDS  
Bolsover Road Glapwell 
Very competitive prices 

For Compost-Seeds-Plants Bulbs, Bushes  Trees,              

Order Christmas trees and wreaths NOW 
                     Open Monday to Saturday 9am to 5pm 

Sunday 10am to 4pm 
Telephone 01623 812191 

You have seven months to 
think of your next scare-
crow in June. There are 
plenty of themes to think 
about, start 
NOW. 
Let’s make 
2013 a 
bumper 
year.  

http://uk.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0PDodgRcIZQ3iEAOThNBQx.;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fuk.images.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dchristmas%2Btrees%26_adv_prop%3Dimage%26va%3Dchristmas%2Btrees%26fr

